# Arden Community Forum Notes 12<sup>th</sup> December 2013 WoottonWawen Village Hall

### A total of 28people attended

The chair, Cllr Peter Oakleywelcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked Henley First Responders for their attendance and for The Local Neighbourhood Team for their contribution during the past 12 months and welcomed back Sargeant Bob Shaw.

Policing

#### update

Presentation by PC Bob Shaw including an update on the three priorities agreed at the last Community Forum which were:

- Speeding Sambourne Lane, Studley— 10 additional patrols carried out, 2 motorists caught exceeding 30mph and dealt with by Fixed Penalty Notices and roadside cautions
- Burglary Patrol/Vehicle Crime in Alcester North Area 121 patrols carried out and several arrests made some of which were in connection with thefts of heating oil.
- **Speeding –Littlewood Green, Studley** 10 additional patrols carried out, 17 motorists caught exceeding 40mph and dealt with by Fixed Penalty Notices and roadside cautions

Further information and a copy of the presentation is available on the website :- www.safer-neighbourhoods.co.uk/an

Issues put forward to be voted on. Voting can be carried out online, on paper and in person.

- Speeding, Whitemoor Lane, Sambourne (30mph section)
- Speeding, Node Hill, Studley (40mph section)
- Speeding, A3400, WoottonWawen (30mph section)
- Speeding, Snitterfield Road, Bearley (40mph section)
- Targeted Patrols to counter heating oil thefts in Ullenhall, Langley and WoottonWawen
- Targeted Patrols around Millennium Park recreation Ground, Studley and adjacent areas re Antisocial Behaviour
- High Visibility Patrols, High Street, Henley-in-Arden and Studley, Friday & Saturday Nights to tackle any violence and Anti-social Behaviour
- Targeted Patrols to counter Acquisitive Crime on the Alcester North Area

#### You Said, We did

Lizzie Price updated the forum :-

At the June meeting it was agreed that the December meeting would focus on Health issues and that a video would be shown instead of inviting a speaker. The meeting is focusing on Health.

www.warwickshire.gov.uk/henlevstudlevforum

## Policing Priorities for the next Community Forum:-

After voting the following priorities were agreed.

38 Votes - Speeding, Whitemoor Lane, Sambourne (30mph section)

31 Votes - Speeding, Snitterfield Road, Bearley (40mph section)

24 Votes - High Visibility Patrols, High Street, Henley-in-Arden and Studley, Friday & Saturday nights to tackle any violence and Anti-social Behaviour

An Alternative Guide to the New NHS – How does it impact on healthcare in YOUR Area?

Following the screening of a video Charles Goody the lay member sitting on the governing body for the Clinical Commissioning Group talked about the role of the governing body and gave an update on Patient Participation Groups. He advised that patients should ask at their GP Practice for a copy of the Stakeholder Newsletter which gives a lot of information. Following questions from the forum Mr Goody agreed to look into how information is communicated.

\_\_\_\_\_\_

#### **Have Your Say**

Cllr J Bacon asked Cllr G Mattheou what his role as Community Safety Ambassador involves. Cllr Mattheou responded that it was to ensure that the Police and Crime Commissioner Ron Ball knows what is going on in the area. It is important that residents contact Cllr Mattheou if they have any concerns which he can feedback. Cllr Bacon raised his concerns that the PCSO's for the area covered by the Forum has been reduced to 2.

# Lizzie Price reported back from the Studley Mini-Roadshow which took place on 9th December 2013

The mini roadshow took place at Studley Village Hall during the weekly coffee morning andgave Studley residents who were not able to attend the Forum at WoottonWawen the opportunity to raise any concerns or issues.

Cllr P Oakley thanked Lizzie Price for her continued support in organising the Forum and Lesley Gailey for taking the minutes.

Dates and Venues 2014/2015

13 March 2014 at Studley Centre, Studley

26 June 2014 in Henley - Venue TBC

- 11 September 2014 in Earlswood Venue TBC
- 11 December 2014 in Studley Venue TBC
- 12 March 2015 in Bearley Venue TBC

Warwickshire POLICE Safer Neighbourhoods Warwickshire County Council

